Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday February 20th.2023
Present: Mr.R.Browne  Mr.R.Cushing  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.S.Cutts Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.R.Wilks  
Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  Mr.D.Roper (NCC) 

Apologies: Mr.B.Coe  
a) Public participation Three members of the public attended to express their concerns at the travellers encampment at the end of Bullock Hill. Cllr.Holland assured them that all the relevant agencies were aware of this and steps were being taken to move them on.
b) Police Report  Nine incidents had been recorded in December
c) NCC & BDC Reports Cllr.Roper reported that the NCC budget was about to be approved resulting in a 4.99% increase in Council tax. He would be opposing the plan to close Mayton Wood recycling centre. Cllr.Holland confirmed there would be no  increase in the BDC share of the precept.. 
d) Norwich Airport JCC Report nothing to report
e) St.Faiths Centre Report Cllr.Browne gave a summary of the recent committee meeting indicating sound finances.
f) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Wilks – grass cutting. 
3. Minutes of the meeting on January 16th.were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk had established that Mr.Rivers was not resigning as a Trustee at the Centre. The agents for Horsham Developments were aware of the car meets at Abbey Farm and the nuisance being caused, and were in dialogue with the police and their tenants to arrive at an agreed solution.
5.  Planning No objection was raised to a Cart Lodge at 1 Fairholme Road. The Council had no objection in principle to the proposed road layout for phase one of Broadland Enterprise Park but were concerned at this application when the revised master plan had yet to be approved. The Council also felt that low level street lighting should be included. The Council decided to reply to the consultation carried out by the architects acting for the developers of land off Newton Street citing their objections including access, lack of amenities, lack of employment opportunities, lack of GP and school capacity and poor public transport. Overall it is too much development in an area without the infrastructure to support it.
6. Working Party This advisory group had commenced a survey at the school and would be asking for the views of the adult population via an article in the Journal and inviting responses by email to the Clerk or via drop off points at various points in the parish.
7. Code of Conduct The Council resolved to adopt the latest update to the Code of Conduct.
8. Horsham Park Hedge Neil Howe was commended on the work he had done on the inside of the hedges and it was suggested that the remaining ivy could be cut at the root. Clerk to discuss with Mr.Howe.
9. Correspondence The seat on Horsham Park had rotted and a resident who had supplied it would arrange removal. The Clerk would get prices for replacements. The Council confirmed that Dr.Macbeth and Mrs.Nash should continue for a further term as The Fuel Allotment Charity trustees. A letter from The War Graves commission regarding a commemorative plaque at the churchyard would be referred to the PCC.
10. Accounts due for payment









Npower

Lighting electricity (inc.VAT)


£111.91

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)




£604.62

Public Works

Loan Repayment




£768.64

T.T.Jones

Maintenance and Additional Light (inc.VAT)
£1057.52

N.Howe

Hedge Cutting (inc.VAT)



£420.00

11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would re-open discussion with the highways engineer regarding grit bins at each end of Blind Lane. Fencing on Norwich Road was being forced on to the footway by ivy and barbed wire was being exposed. There was mud on the road in Old Norwich Road due to farm traffic. Concern was expressed at the service being given by St.Faiths Surgery and residents were urged to direct their complaints to the Norfolk & Waveney Clinical Commissioning Group at County Hall.
12. Next meeting March 20th. Mission Room 7.30 p.m.



